x -
5 Quam WA 5

W
ROY COOPER NORTH CAROLINA
Governor Environmental Quality
MICHAEL S. REGAN
Secretary
MICHAEL SCOTT

Director

Certified Mail 7019 2280 0000 6515 1315

February 2, 2021

Raleigh J. Pearson
Pearson’s Service Center
667 NC Hwy 16 North
Taylorsville, NC 28110

RE: Notice of No Further Action 15A NCAC 2L 0407(d)
Risk based Assessment and Corrective Action for Petroleum Underground Storage Tanks
Pearson’s Service Center
667 NC Hwy 16 N
Taylorsville, Alexander County, NC (MRO)
STF Incident Number 40452
Risk/Rank: Low, LOOR

Dear Mr. Pearson:

Petroleum releases were identified at the referenced site when the underground storage tank system was
removed on September 24, 2014. Up to 12,000 mg/kg gasoline-range Total Petroleum Hydrocarbons (TPH)
were detected beneath the 2,000-gallon kerosene tank; 19,000 mg/kg diesel-range TPH was detected beneath
the kerosene dispenser; and 3,100 diesel-range TPH was detected below the diesel dispenser. The site was
recommended to the State Lead Cleanup Program in F ebruary 2020, and we have completed our assessment.

On January 29, 2021, the UST Section of the Division of Waste Management, Trust Fund Branch received an
Initial Monitoring Report for the site. In December 2020, monitor wells were installed in each source area to
collect groundwater and soil samples. No petroleum contaminated groundwater was detected above the level of
the standards or interim standards established in 15A NCAC 2L .0202. In addition, no targeted compounds
were detected in the soil above their respective Maximum Soil Contaminant Concentrations.

Based on information provided to date, the UST Section finds it appropriate to classify the risk of the discharge
or release as low. Furthermore, the UST Section determines that no further action is warranted for this incident.
This determination shall apply unless the UST Section later finds that this discharge or release poses an
unacceptable risk or a potential risk to human health or environment, or additional information is provided to
warrant reassessment of the site.
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Mr. Pearson
Pearson’s Service Center, STF 40452
February 2, 2021

Pursuant to 15A NCAC 2L.0407(a), you have a continuing obligation to notify the UST Section of any changes
that you know of, or should know of, that might affect the level of risk assigned to the discharge or release. Please
be advised that the monitoring wells used to investigate this incident will be closed in accordance with 15A NCAC
2C .0113 and .0214, respectively by a State-Lead Contractor. If you have any questions concerning this notice,
please contact Sharon Ghiold at sharon.ghiold@ncdenr.gov or 919-707-8166.

Thank you,

W
ayne Randolph, CPM

__Trust Fund Branch Head
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